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Each year seems busier than the last. We’ve been through a period of great 
transition in the last 12 months and we’re still working through the detail 
behind many of these issues that are, as yet, unknown.

No sooner had the Housing and Planning 
Bill completed its journey through 
Parliament, than we learned the result of 
the European Referendum. Both have an 
impact on our business, most particularly 
in relation to financial matters. 

We’re still managing the introduction of 
Universal Credit and many of our tenants 
will see changes to the way their benefits 
are paid, and how much they receive. 
We’re also waiting to find out what 
proposed amendments to the Right to 
Buy scheme mean to us and those who 
wish to buy their homes.

Meanwhile, we are still addressing the 
great demand for our homes, by investing 
in the repair and maintenance of existing 
properties, and building new ones to 
increase the number of homes available  
in our area.

We’re also growing our two social 
enterprise subsidiaries, both of which 
will generate funds that will be used to 
support Two Rivers Housing in the future. 

Centigen Facilities Management has 
continued to win new clients and business 
in its second year of trading, while our 
brand new property sales and lettings 

agency TwoCan picked up an award for 
great customer service within its first six 
months. This is excellent news for our 
current and prospective tenants.

Steering us through this period, and 
experiencing its own time of change, is 
our Board of Trustees. Our sincere thanks 
for their years of support went to Adrian 
Birch, Colin Lumsden, Vic O’Brien and 
Shelley Renwick as they stepped down, 
and we welcomed Patrick Harkness, 
Christopher Hillidge, Susan Holmes, 
Jonathan Richards and Neil Sutherland to 
take over the reins and guide our future.

Yours 

Garry King	 David Powell 
Chief Executive    	 Chair of the Board
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CASH IN

Rent	 £19,327,000

New loans	 £401,000

House sales	 £2,043,000

Interest received	 £6,000

Other income	 £755,000

Service charges	 £772,000

TOTAL	 £23,304,000

www.tworivershousing.org.uk                         for you - for your community - not for profit

Two Rivers Housing is a registered charity run on a not-for-profit 
basis. This means we don’t have any shareholders to receive 
dividends, nor do we pay bonuses to directors. 

Instead, any money left over after we have paid our bills goes 
straight back into providing homes and services. It is, therefore, 
important for us to achieve the most we can from the funds 
available, whilst making sure we deliver high quality services.

Our regulator, the Homes and Communities Agency (HCA), requires 
us to complete a value-for-money self-assessment. 

The full version of this for 2015/16 can be found in the  
Library on our website.

We are bound by a set of HCA Regulatory Standards, including the 
Governance and Financial Viability Standard. Further details on the 
standards can be found on the HCA website at  
www.gov.uk/topic/housing/regulation.

CASH OUT

Developing new homes	 £4,979,000

Wages and administration	 £4,697,000

Buying specialist services 	 £516,000

Maintaining homes	 £9,385,000

Interest paid	 £3,464,000

Other fixed assets	 £42,000

TOTAL	 £23,083,000

https://www.tworivershousing.org.uk/custom-content/uploads/2016/07/Value_For_Money_Self_Assessment_2015_16.pdf
http://www.gov.uk/topic/housing/regulation

